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Members that have recently turned 60 , contact Patricia 

Magby at  Parks and Recreation for a dues  adjustment 

to ’Senior’ rates.  

Parks and Recreation Department 

Golf Director—Jody Dean, PGA 919-735-0411 

Course Superintendent—Joe Martikke 919-922-2194 

Assistant Course Superintendent—Doug Anderson 

Greetings Fellow Golfers, 

Congratulations this month go out to our very own Danny Stockwell for scoring a career 6th Hole-In-One on May 18 on hole 

number 16 using a 6 hybrid. Witnesses include Doug ‘The Magician’ Safford and Steve ‘Bo-Bo’ Swinson. This is the first Hole-

In-One that Danny has had since moving ‘Down South’. Way to go Danny!!! First I must apologize for the lateness of this 

newsletter. First time it has ever happened in the 13 years I have been doing it. If everyone doesn’t know by now, we have 

officially moved into the new Goldsboro Event Center. Our new mailing address will be 1501-B South Slocumb Street (same 

phone number) in case you have friends that need to program that into their GPS for directions or send any correspondence. 

Change of address has been submitted to Post Office but there are many others that I must contact. Our move officially hap-

pened June 1. This was a very long day requiring all of my volunteers that could make it and all the staff. Move went as 

smoothly as anticipated and expected with having to conduct tournaments pre-scheduled on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 

of last week. Everyone did a great job!!!  Pizza lunch was supplied by your very own. A great big thank-you from me and the 

City of Goldsboro for your help and support. One great thing we will have in our new location is the ability to store bags on-

site. Locker storage is here, just has to be assembled and security in place before we can start renting this space out. New 

putting green is starting to take shape. Old building at 407 Eden Place has to be secured. Anyone that has something in there 

needs to make arrangements to have it removed. Old clubhouse will be demolished, just don’t know when. When you come 

to the new Event Center, make sure to park on the left hand side (that is where we are at). Bag Drop available in front. You 

can use any door on the left hand side to access the pro Shop. Moving everything over will be a tedious and sometimes slow 

process. Eventually, when finished, this will be a facility that the City of Goldsboro will be very proud of. Thanks for all your 

support and understanding. (Did you know that Goldsboro Municipal Golf Course only charges $4.00 all day Green Fees for 

your kids (13-18) to play golf during the weekdays and $6.00 weekends and holidays (kids 12 and under play free with a pay-

ing adult)? Maybe you’re looking something for them to do during the summer. That is how I learned to play golf. My Dad 

would drop me off at the golf course on the way to work and pick me up on his way home. Just a thought.)                            

Jody F. Dean, PGA   
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   1 
Moving 
Day 

2 
Food Bank 
Course 
Closed till 
2:00 

3 
The Lord’s 
Table 
Course 
Closed 
12:30 

4 
Tee 
Times 

5 
Tee 
Times 

6 7 8 9 10 11 
Tee 
Times 

12 
Tee 
Times 

13 14 15 16 
Third 
Thursday 
5:30 
Shotgun 
Front 9 

17 
Danny 
Warren 
Course 
Closed 
12:30 

18 
Tee 
Times 

19 20 
Aeriate 
Front 9 
Closed 

21 
Aeriate 
Back 9 
Closed 

22 23 24 25 
Tee 
Times 

26 
Tee 
Times 

27 28 29 30   

       

Goldsboro Municipal Golf Course 
is Owned by the City of 
Goldsboro and Operated by the 
Goldsboro Parks and Recreation 
Department 
Scott Barnard, Director 

GMGC RULES 

 Repair ball marks and rake 
sand traps 

 Follow car rule for the day 

 Allow faster players to play 
through 

 Starting play on 10th tee by 
permission from Pro Shop 
only 

 Do not drive cars past exit 
poles (brown pole w/ white 
top) 

 Groups of 5 by permission 
from Pro Shop 

 Tee times required for 
weekend and holiday play 
and can be made one week in 
advance 

 Members and guests must 
have a valid drivers license 
to operate golf cars 

 Practice proper golf eti-
quette 

 Return golf cars by the 
posted time 

 No private coolers allowed—
No Glass Bottles 

 No Refunds 
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